MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE
MARINE ADVISORY BOARD
— FORT LAUDERDALE FIRE RESCUE DEPARTMENT
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 528 NW 2NP STREET, STATION #2
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33311
3RD FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM
THURSDAY, MAY 1, 2025 - 6:00 P.M.

Cumulative Attendance
May 2025-April 2026

Steve Witten, Chair P 1 0
Robert Washington, Vice Chair P 1 0
Norm Bekoff A 0 1
Tyler Brunelle P 1 0
Jeffrey Coburn P 1 0
Jason Dunbar P 1 0
Barry Flanigan (arr. 6:06) P 1 0
Robert Franks P 1 0
John Lynch P 1 0
Noelle Norvell A 0 1
Bob Swindell A 0 1
LaRhonda Ware P 1 0

As of this date, there are 12 appointed members to the Board, which means 7 would
constitute a quorum.

Staff

Andrew Cuba, Marine Facilities Manager

Luis Villanueva, Marine Facilities Senior Administrator

City Manager Rickelle Williams

Acting Assistant City Manager Chris Cooper

Assistant City Manager Anthony Fajardo

Assistant City Manager Susan Grant

Acting Assistant City Manager Laura Reece

Assistant City Manager Ben Rogers

Bob Dunckel, Assistant City Attorney

Marco Aguilera, Chief Waterways Officer

Sergeant Travis O’Neal, Marine Unit

Edward Eason, Code Compliance Officer

Captain Chad Robertson, Fort Lauderdale Fire Rescue Marine Unit
Assistant Chief Stewart Ahearn, Fort Lauderdale Fire Rescue
Police Chief William Schultz

L. Harmon, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.
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VIll. Dock Permit — 909 SE 2"d Street / 909 Beverly, LLC

Jena Robbins, representing the Applicant, explained that the Application is a request for
private use of public property. The subject site is a residential multi-family property located
on the Himmarshee Canal. The Applicant requests permission to build a dock adjacent
to the City’s seawall. The Applicant will adhere to the 5 ft. setback required by Code.

The proposed dock will cantilever over the existing seawall and will not be permanently
affixed to it. All upland landscaping will remain as is, and stairs on the landward side will
be cut around existing trees. Broward County is currently processing environmental
approvals for the Application.

Assistant City Attorney Bob Dunckel commented that he appreciated the identification of
where a 25% or 35% extension into the waterway would be located. He also noted that
the Application is very responsive to environmental concerns.

Motion made by Mr. Franks, seconded by Mr. Lynch, to approve. In a roll call vote, the
motion passed unanimously (9-0).
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